
CITY OF LONG BEACH 
DEPARTMENT OF HEAL TH AND HUMAN SERVICES 
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July 2, 2019 

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
City of Long Beach 
California 

RECOMMENDATION: 

C-11 

Authorize the City Manager, or designee, to execute agreements, and any 
subsequent amendments, with AppleCare Medical Group, Inc. (AppleCare), and 
Seaside Health Plan, an affiliate of MemorialCare Health System (Seaside), to 
provide clinical services to eligible enrollees under various health coverage plans, 
for a period of one year, with the option to renew automatically from year to year 
under the same terms and conditions. (Citywide) 

DISCUSSION 

AppleCare Medical Group, Inc. (AppleCare), and Seaside Health Plan, an affiliate of 
MemorialCare Health System (Seaside), have requested to enter into agreements with 
the City of Long Beach Health and Human Services Department (Health Department) to 
allow the Health Department to provide clinical services to eligible enrollees under various 
health coverage plans. 

Under the terms of the agreements, enrollees will be referred to the Health Department, 
subject to the Health Department's availability and capacity to provide such services. The 
Health Department will provide non-emergency "covered" health care services, and will 
bill each respective entity for services rendered. Under these agreements, and subject 
to capacity, the Health Department will be able to service more clients and receive 
revenue to offset the cost of providing services. 

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Taylor M. Anderson on June 12, 2019 
and by Revenue Management Officer Geraldine Alejo on June 13, 2019. 

TIMING CONSIDERATIONS 

City Council action is requested on July 2, 2019, to ensure the agreements are in place 
expeditiously. 
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FISCAL IMPACT 

The City will receive reimbursement revenue based on the number of referrals generated 
by AppleCare and Seaside in accordance with the allowable fee schedule. The number 
of referrals addressed through these agreements will be subject to the Health 
Department's capacity to provide such services. Sufficient funds supporting staff and 
resources to implement the terms of the agreement are currently appropriated in the 
Health Fund Group in the Health and Human Services Department. This 
recommendation has no staffing impact beyond the normal budgeted scope of duties and 
is consistent with existing City Council priorities. There is no local job impact associated 
with this recommendation. 

SUGGESTED ACTION: 

Approve recommendation. 

Respectfully submitted, 

V, go./ c4.,, 
K~';&LOPY 
DIRECTOR 
HEAL TH AND HUMAN SERVICES 

APPROVED: 

t ATRICK H. WEST 
CITY MANAGER 




